Hill City Memorial Migh School Arnold R. Anderson, Superintendent

Hill City, Kansas May 20, 1940

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Doctor Allen:

Just thought I would write you a few lines to let you know that we appreciated your coming out here in the hinterlands to speak for us the other night. You certainly went over in a big way, and any number of people have stopped me on the streets to say how much they enjoyed the evening. Your enthusiasm is contagious and made every one feel better.

It is a long ways out here and we hope you were not too tired when you got back. Be sure to stop if you should happen to go through at any time.

I will be in Boulder in school this summer, so if you should take a vacation and come out there look us up.

Sincerely Yours,